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Public Meetings
Board of Supervisors

The Board of Supervisors will hold their regular meetings in the Township Municipal Building, 2480 West Canal
Road, Dover, Pennsylvania, at 7:00 PM on the second (2nd) and fourth (4th) Mondays of the month. The Dover

Township Board of Supervisors invites the public to attend.
Industrial & Commercial Development Committee

The Dover Township Industrial and Commercial Development Committee promotes industrial and commercial
activities that will expand the greater Dover area tax base. Meetings are held at the Township Municipal
Building, 2480 West Canal Road, Dover, Pennsylvania, at 4:00 PM on the fourth (4th) Wednesday of the

month.
Planning Commission

The Dover Township Planning Commission is a five member Commission with one alternate member. The term
of office is a five year staggered term. This Commission is an advisory body to the Board of Supervisors. The

Authority is granted by the Municipal Planning Code of the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania. The local ordinance
of control is the Subdivision and Land Development Plan of Dover Township and the Dover Township

Comprehensive Plan. Meetings are held at the Township Municipal Building, 2480 West Canal Road, Dover,
Pennsylvania, at 7:00 PM on the first (1st) Wednesday of the month.

Sewer Authority
The Dover Township Sewer Authority is the owner and financier of the Wastewater Treatment Facility, a

regional facility, for Dover Township. The body is a five member, staggered term, Authority authorized by the
Authorities Act of 1945 of the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania. It is a Non-Operating Authority due to a “Lease

Back Agreement” of operation to the Township. Meetings are held at the Wastewater Treatment Plant, 851
Graffius Road, York, Pennsylvania, at 6:00 PM on the fourth (4th) Wednesday of the month.

Zoning Hearing Board
The Dover Township Zoning Hearing Board is a five member Board. This body is a Quasi Judicial Body whose

authority is granted by the Municipal Planning Code of the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania. There is one
alternate member. The term is a five year staggered term. Local authority and guide line of operational decision
is established by the Dover Township Zoning Ordinance and the Dover Township Comprehensive Plan. Meetings

are held at the Township Municipal Building, 2480 West Canal Road, Dover, Pennsylvania, at 7:00 PM on the
third (3rd) Wednesday of the month AS NEEDED.  Please check www.dovertownship.org for details and

updates on scheduled meetings.

Dover Township Road Widening
On September 12th, Dover Township began working on widening Wren Rd from Pinchtown Rd to the

Township line & on Pinchtown Rd from Admire Rd to the Township Line. These roads will be widened by
2 feet with full depth reclamation. Paving is to follow.  This may cause traffic delays in these areas. 

 Please be patient with our road crew members.

https://www.google.com/maps/dir//2480+W+Canal+Rd,+Dover,+PA+17315/@39.9967656,-76.8552933,17z/data=!4m13!1m4!3m3!1s0x89c8f31a18ed6749:0xcca1cd74b27f2886!2s2480+W+Canal+Rd,+Dover,+PA+17315!3b1!4m7!1m0!1m5!1m1!1s0x89c8f31a18ed6749:0xcca1cd74b27f2886!2m2!1d-76.8552933!2d39.9967656
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Fall Leaf CollectionFall Leaf Collection
Leaf collection will begin on November 7th through the week of December 12th.

Leaves must be raked to the curb or roadside no further than 3' back, so they are accessible to the

equipment used to vacuum the leaves.



Please do not place brush, grass clippings or bamboo out with your leaves.  Our equipment is not designed

to vacuum long or heavy items and it could damage the equipment.



You may cover your leaf piles if you choose so your leaves do not blow away.  Please do not place your

leaf piles near street signs, utility poles or mailboxes.  Our crews will not drive onto the property to pick

up leaves.



Any remaining leaves will need to be raked back out to the roadside for pick up.



The safety of our crews is very important, so PLEASE use caution when passing

work crews along the roadways.

DEP Offers Tips On How To Properly Close Swimming Pools

Pool water may be disposed of through the sanitary sewer system ONLY with municipal permission.
Never dispose of pool water through a storm sewer, which will discharge to a stream.
If lowering the water level of the pool, let it drain to a lawn to prevent it from running off into a storm
sewer.
If a sanitary sewer system is not available, water may be used for irrigation if it does not run off the property
or into a storm sewer.

Football is back, and the last of the hot summer days are upon us. In an effort to help protect stream health and
aquatic life, the Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) would like to offer some helpful
tips and (not so) gentle reminders on how to properly close swimming pools for the year. Whether you’re a
private owner, manage a public pool or work for a pool maintenance company, these reminders are for you!

Discharged pool water and waters containing chlorine or other chemicals can be detrimental to aquatic life if not
handled responsibly. It is extremely important that these waters are handled correctly. Pool waters must not be
discharged to any storm sewer or land in which a storm sewer is accessible because runoff can cause fish kills

and unsafe aquatic conditions.
When draining a swimming pool this year, make sure to protect Pennsylvania by following these tips:

And don’t forget: The discharge of swimming pool water to any waters of the commonwealth without a permit
is a violation of the Clean Streams Law. Property owners and pool companies that violate this law may be

prosecuted and penalized for damages. Don’t let this happen to you!

By Virginia Cain | PA Department of Environmental Protection

The brush drop off at the Township Building is
now closed. We will no longer accept brush as
we prepare to build Eagle View Park. Brush can

be taken to Spring Valley or H&H.

Dover Township BrushDover Township Brush
Drop Off Closed!Drop Off Closed!
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UTILITY POLES

Think before you post that Sign!
Staples, nails and tacks used to hang signs and fliers create
dangerous obstacles for electric lineworkers.  Their jobs are

dangerous enough. Help us keep them safe!

ARE NOT
BULLETIN BOARDS

It is NOT PERMITTED in Dover
Township or Borough to post signs

on utility poles!

Bridge Closures in Dover Township
 Dover Township has contracted for repairs and/or replacements to bridges located throughout the

township. While work is being completed this fall/winter season several bridges will need to be closed
for work to be completed.

Fox Run Road Bridge between Brookside Park and Palomino Road will be closed for 3 months
starting September 12th
Butter Road Bridge near Fox Run Road will be closed for 3 months starting September 19th
Clearview Road Bridge just north of Davidsburg Road is delayed due to Columbia Gas but will need
a closure for a significant length of time pending completion of their relocation work
There are 11 other small bridges that are getting minor work completed which will not call for
complete road closures but will cause delays as crews complete the work.

As additional information becomes available we will post it our website and social media as we
are made aware of the contractor’s schedule. This is a significant investment in Township

infrastructure. Approximately $2 million is being used to fund these needed improvements.
We appreciate your patience through this process.

Do you have a “Home Grown Business”?
Dover Township is seeking applications to feature “Home Grown Businesses” on our

website. Were you and your business born and raised here in Dover Township? Have you

served the Dover market for over 15+ years? We’d love to hear your story and spotlight

your business and history on our website. 

Click Link
Click Link

Please visit www.dovertownship.org/businesses to

download and complete an application or pick one up

at the Township office. Please call our office at 717-

292-3634 if you have any questions, and our staff

will be happy to assist you.



$15.00 each X 

Name: 

Address:

Phone:

Business or Church (covers employees during work hours) 

Individual Names (ages 18-over)

Dover Area Ambulance Subscription & Donation Card 2022-2023

Child Names (ages up to 17)

$35.00 each X = Children living at address ONLY

=

$125.00 each X =
DONATION  $

TOTAL ENCLOSED $

I request that payment of authorized Medicare, Medicaid or any other insurance benefits be made on my
behalf to Dover Area Ambulance Club, Inc. I understand I am financially responsible for the services
provided to me by DAAC. Regardless of my insurance coverage and in some cases, maybe responsible for
an amount in addition to that which was paid by my insurance. I agree to immediately remit to DAAC any
payment that I receive directly from insurance or any source whatsoever for the service provided to me
and I assign all rights to such payment to DAAC. I authorize DAAC to appeal payment denials or other
adverse decisions on my behalf without further authorization. I authorize and direct any holder of medical
information or documentation about me to release such information to DAAC and its billing agents, and/or
the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Service and its carriers and agents, and/or other payers or insurers
as may be necessary to determine these or other benefits payable for any services provided to me by
DAAC no or in the future.

What are the benefits of a subscription? 
Your support helps EMS to continue to provide 911 service with equipment repair, upkeep and purchases of new equipment as
needed. Includes “3” responses during the subscription year. Eliminates expenses under certain circumstances for falls, refusals

and non-transports normally $200 fee included in three calls a year.  On 911 transports, we cannot write off copays,
deductibles and coinsurances, as this is your agreement with your chosen insurance provider for your portion of the bill. 

 Subscription works in conjunction with insurance, check to see what your insurance covers, this subscription is not for a free
ride.  DAAC will bill your insurance company and send you a copy of the bill. When the check for your service arrives please pay
your bill promptly, to avoid further actions with collections.  If there is no insurance payment on the bill or no insurance, a 10%

discount will be offered off the bill. This is for DAAC services only, we do not reciprocate.  A subscriber shall receive “Emergency”
911 ambulance service by Dover Ambulance (DAAC), when available, with transport to the closest hospital in our responding
area of your choice usually York or UPMC Hospitals.  We greatly appreciate your support as we are not tax dollar supported.

Started by the Lions Club in 1958, DAAC is a Nonprofit, Basic Life Support Ambulance Service for Dover and the surrounding
communities for 64 years.  Two paid EMT’s staff the ambulance 24/7 at 40 East Canal Street in Dover Borough.  DAAC is NOT

associated with the two Dover Fire Departments.  DAAC does not receive tax subsidies and relies on your continued support thru
subscription and tax deductible donations to offset the costs of providing 911 ambulance service.  

A Note from Dover Ambulance Club
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We have cats, dogs, and small animals

available for any family’s lifestyle needs.

Active, laid back, snuggly, independent, etc. -

your forever friend is waiting for you at the

York County SPCA



The Brougher Companion Animal Shelter is open

for browsing Tuesday through Thursday 10 AM to

2PM, other hours are available by appointment 



To learn more and to browse our adoptable

animals, visit our website, www.ycspca.org or

call 717-764-6109 ext. 101 

Visit us at 3159 Susquehanna Trail North, York, PA

17406

Adopters Welcome at the
York County SPCA
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https://www.google.com/url?q=http://www.ycspca.org&source=gmail-imap&ust=1662580307000000&usg=AOvVaw2G93J3BNsdc8b2oXZqN-B8
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Parks & RecreationParks & Recreation



For more information about upcoming events or to 
register go to www.DoverTwpRec.com
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Bus Trips 2022Bus Trips 2022
Please Register at www.DoverTwpRec.com

Upcoming December

Nov 26-Jan 1: Positivi-Tree (Lehr Park), Brookside
Lights and iSpy Windows, Christmas Lights Tour

December 2nd: Parents Night Out
December 15 & 19: Storytime with Mrs. Claus (9am)

December 16: Sensory Santa (5-9pm)
December 17: Christmas in the Park (5-9pm)

December 18: Christmas in the Park (11am-2pm)

Events

For more information closer to the dates go to
www.dovertwprec.com or check us out on Social Media
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Shiloh Garden Club
The Shiloh Garden Club will
be having a Plant Exchange

on Thursday, October 27,
2022. Bring a plant and take

a plant home. The Shiloh
Garden Club meets from

10:00 AM to 12:00 PM at the
Dover Township Community

Center, 3700 Davidsburg
Road, Dover, PA 17315. 




Visitors are welcome

The Conewago Garden Club has had a
busy summer! We hope you enjoyed the
flower beds in the Dover square, which

we planted and tended all summer long.
This fall we are taking a trip to Mt. Cuba

gardens in Delaware, decorating
pumpkins, and making fall centerpieces
to donate to Providence Place. Be sure to
watch for our Christmas tree at the Dover
Township building lobby--we make all
the ornaments from natural materials.
All gardeners welcome to join, you can

call 717-332-6843

Conewago Garden Club
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We offer fellowship, growth opportunities
& provide community service by
volunteering.  A local non-profit

organization with State/US affiliation.

DOVER WOMEN
OF TODAY

Sample listing of projects and social
events:

Christmas in the Park
Various Township projects

Backpacks of Blessings
Providence Place - Bingo

Ice Cream Socials
Secret Santa Shop

Join us!
4th Thursday every month, 7 PM
84 Reservoir Dr, Dover PA 17315
Call for more info: 717-292-2977

Secret Santa Shop
At Dover Community Bldg

3700 Davidsburg Road
Saturday, Nov 26, 2022

Leadership Development
Award 2 Scholarships

Various Donations
Meat & Seafood Bingo
Individual Development

 Support New Hope Ministries

Come out and Shop
Most items are between $.50-$5 for all

children to purchase.
FREE Holiday Wrapping for items bought at

DWOT Secret Santa Shop.
All children under 12 must be accompanied

by an adult.  Shopping helpers available.
We're "Back on Track!"We're "Back on Track!"




Salem Lutheran Church 12th yearSalem Lutheran Church 12th year

20
22

20
22

At Brookside ParkAt Brookside Park
Fox Run Road, DoverFox Run Road, Dover

Kids of all ages run the trains with a remote control!

Saturday, Nov. 12 from
Noon-6pm

Sunday, Nov. 13 from
Noon-4pm

Homemade soups, sandwiches & Drinks, Handcrafted Candies, craft items,
children's activity,  Blood Mobile on Saturday!

Dover Township would like to thank the
businesses that appear in our newsletter

and to recognize them each as
supporters for our community.  If you

would like to advertise in our newsletter,
please contact Jenica Kroft at:

jkroft@dovertownship.org
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Weigelstown Lions Club
Weigelstown Lions Presents Scholarships to Dover Area

High School Students
At a recent Dover Area High School ceremony, Lion Craig Yetter,

Chairman of the Weigelstown Lions Scholarship Committee, presented a
ceremonial check to the recipients of the 2021-2022 DAHS Weigelstown

Lions scholarships.
Pictured left to right: Spencer Mefford, Lion Craig Yetter, and Rowen Holder

Weigelstown Lions Club President is Presented with a Melvin
Jones Fellow

Past District Governor Shirley Starner (pictured right) recently presented Lion
President Karena Strain (pictured left) with a Melvin Jones Fellow plaque. The
Melvin Jones Fellowship was presented to Lion Karena for her service as Club

President and her service to needy individuals who required eye exams. 
Weigelstown Lions Thank the Dover Area Community for their Support of Our

Fundraisers
The COVID situation has limited our fundraising efforts to Chicken BBQs for the present time. Your support

of the BBQ’s has made donations to area organizations in need possible. In addition, the Four Diamonds
donation jar located at the BBQ’s has raised additional funds to support childhood cancer research. We

continue to provide service to the community in the collection of used eyeglasses and the cleanup of Lehr
Park and S. Salem Church Road. The Weigelstown Lions welcome new members and volunteers to assist us

in our chicken BBQs and service projects. We meet the 4th Tuesday of the month at Brewvino at 7 PM. Please
call Lion Dennis Meckley (717) 870-2622 for additional information regarding the Weigelstown Lions.
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Join Us for Worship at 10 am on
Sundays

Free Community Pancake Breakfast:
8:30 to 10

Saturday, Oct 22 and December 17
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Outhouse Storage &
Structures Serving the

Central PA and Maryland
Area with Custom Amish
Made Sheds, Garages, and

Structures.



www.outhousestorage.com
717-845-3619
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